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April 29, 2020 
The Honorable Jena Griswold 
Colorado Secretary of State 
1700 Broadway 
Denver, CO 80290 
 
RE: Correction Request Tracking No. 2020-00274 
 
Dear Secretary of State Griswold: 
 

On January 9, 2020, the Colorado State Board of Education (“SBE”) 
submitted SOS Tracking No. 2019-00518, Proposed Amendments to 1 CCR 301-97, 
Rules for the Administration of the School Health Professionals Grant Program.    
 

It has come to the SBE’s attention that section 2.00(4) of the amended rules 
contain a citation to Article 43 of Title 12.  Last legislative session, that article was 
renumbered as 245.   The corrected rule should be as follows:  

2.00(4) School health professional: A state-licensed or state-certified school nurse, school 
psychologist, school social worker, school counselor, or other state-licensed or state-
certified professional qualified under state law to provide support services to children and 
adolescents, including mental health professionals licensed pursuant to article 245 of title 
12, C.R.S. 

 
On April 28, 2020, SBE requested an a correction letter request via SOS 

tracking number 2020-00274 to correct the errors noted above. SBE has submitted a 
corrected version of the Rules. This correction is technical and non-substantive in 
nature and is submitted to you for publishing in the C.C.R. pursuant to C.R.S. § 24-
4-103(11)(d)(II) of the State Administrative Procedure Act.   

 
Thank you for your assistance. 

 
Sincerely, 
 

 
/s/ Julie C. Tolleson  
JULIE C. TOLLESON 
First Assistant Attorney General 
Email:  Julie.Tolleson@coag.gov 


